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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810

165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  

James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks

Garner Peck

The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, August 5th, 2010 for a Regular meeting at the administration building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson (not present), Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks (not present). Those also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Gary Kappeler, Secretary, and members of the public.

Gary Kappeler took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M.

Mr. Cowart opened with prayer. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by 3-0 consent (Mrs. Starks and Mrs. Thompson not present).

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve minutes for July 22nd, 2010 meeting as amended. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by 3-0 consent (Mrs. Starks and Mrs. Thompson not present).

Revaluation Update

The board discussed the need for additional funding to help speed up the decision making regarding the appeals.

The board informed the public that the property owner meetings have been completed and requested to get an estimated figure as to how many the office had done.

Motion was made to give congratulations and appreciation to the staff for the amount of and the quality of work done in completing the property owner meetings. Motion made by Mr. Cowart. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by 3-0 consent (Mrs. Starks and Mrs. Thompson were not present).

 Communication

The board discussed the mapping and how the public could access the maps, either by coming into the office and receiving a small printout, requesting a larger version would take more time and would have to be done on the plotter at the administration office, or property owners could go to qpublic.net and get a rough version.

Mrs. Duncan informed the board of the schedule for the upcoming months, including dates as to when the staff would be taking off to use up their personal time and when the staff would be attending class.

Mr. Cowart requested that the chairman of the board, Mr. McMullan, look into why two of the board members are continuously absent.

The board opened the floor for public comment.

Each member of the public was given the allotted five minutes for statements. Mr. Nagele was given an exceeding amount of time for his questions, with the board answering many of them, the board asked Mr. Nagele to come into the office to further explain what he was requesting.

Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the regular  meeting at 10:48 A.M. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion passed by 3-0 consent (Mrs. Starks and Mrs. Thompson not present).

The next regularly scheduled meeting for the Board of Assessors will be Thursday August 19th, at 9:00 A.M.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 

